## VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW

## Special Meeting of December 7, 1962

A special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sleepy Hollow was called to order by Floyd Falese, Village President.

Roll callwas taken and answered as follows:

Elmer Houlberg Absent James Jordan Present Fred Cramer Present Larry Knott Absent Arthur Lindemann Present Rauland Fischer Present

Mr. Fischer a proposal to the Board whereby a clothing allowance would be given to the policemen in the Village in lieu of a pay raise. This allowance is to help defray expenses which the men now pay themselves, such as uniforms, pistols, ammunition and miscellaneous equipment. Mr. Sabatino asked that this allowance be set at \$50.00 per year per man with at least one years service.

Mr. Cramer suggested that a benefit of some kind be organized, such as was held at the Motel. Mr. Sabatino is to wark with Mr. Hal Leupke, who has volunteered to work on another such benefit.

Mr. Cramer moved that the Village institute a \$50.00 annual clothing and equipment allowance to be given to each man on the Police Force with at least one years service. Mr. Fischer seconded. The voting was as wollows:

Erred Cramer Aye James Jordan Aye Arthur Lindemann Aye Rauland Fischer Aye

No other special business was brought up and the meeting was adjorned.

Respectfully submitted,

T. Carl Hoelzer Village Clerk